EAST LYME BOARD OF SELECTMEN
PUBLIC HEARING OF FEBRUARY 21, 2018
MINUTES

PRESENT: Mark Nickerson, Kevin Seery, Dan Cunningham and Paul Dagle.
EXCUSED: Rose Ann Hardy and Marc Salerno

Mr. Nickerson called the Public Hearing to receive comments regarding the proposed
amendment to the Ordinance Prescribing Fees For Building And Demolition Permits to order at
7:08 p.m. and stated that the Pledge of Allegiance was done at the start of the Special Meeting at
7:00 p.m. He then stated that he caused to have published the Notice of Public Hearing in The
Day on February 10, 2018.

Mr. Nickerson read the notice into the record, and he explained that this amendment is necessary
for the schools project as the Town and taxpayers should not have to bond the fees for this
project and incur interest. By replacing Section 4 with the proposed sentence, the Town will not
have to pay itself for these services.

David Godbout, 15 Cardinal Road, East Lyme addressed the Board and stated that he would
prefer that the actual time be listed on future agendas versus “immediately following” the
previous meeting. He spoke on a concern he had that maybe members of the Historic Properties
Commission had met illegally in the building department to work on this amendment. Mr. Joe
Smith, Building Official, stated that for the record, he had spoken with a couple of members of
that commission that day but that the discussion had nothing to do with the schools project or
this proposed amendment.

MOTION (1)
Mr. Seery moved to adjourn the February 21, 2018 Public Hearing at 7:17 p.m.
Seconded by Mr. Salerno. Motion Passed 5-0

Respectfully submitted by: FILED
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Sandra Anderson, EAST LYME TOWN CLERK

Recording Secretary




